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Circular NO.15/4/08 
 
Sub:-Reference to the Commission for reconsideration of its advice - regarding 
 
          The Commission has expressed serious concern about receiving repeated 
requests for the reconsideration of its advice that give the impression of being 
routine in nature.     The present instructions contained in para 5.16, Chapter I of 
Vigilance Manual, Vol. I provide that where the department propose to take a lenient 
view or stricter view than that recommended by the Commission, consultation with 
the CVC is necessary.  The departments, therefore, are required to approach the 
Commission for advice in such cases before a final decision is taken.  It has also 
been stated that the reference for reconsideration of the Commission’s advice should 
be made only once.  Subsequently it was instructed vide letter No.000/DSP/1 dated 
6.3.2000 that reconsideration proposals should be sent within a period of two months 
from the date of receipt of the Commission’s advice.  It has been observed that the 
proposals for reconsideration of the Commission’s advice are not sent within the 
stipulated time. Further, justification warranting reconsideration is also not given.   

  
2. In view of the position stated above, the Commission has reviewed its 
instructions in the matter.  The Commission’s advice is based on the inputs received 
from the organization and where the Commission has taken a view different from the 
one proposed by the organization, it is on account of the Commission’s perception of 
the seriousness of the lapses or otherwise.  In such cases, there is no scope for 
reconsideration.  The Commission has, therefore, decided that no proposal for 
reconsideration of the Commission’s advice would be entertained unless new 
additional facts have come to light which would have the effect of altering the 
seriousness of the allegations/charges leveled against an officer.  Such new facts 
should be substantiated by adequate evidence and should also be explained as to 
why the evidence was not considered earlier, while approaching the Commission for 
its advice.  The proposals for reconsideration of the advices, if warranted, should be 
submitted at the earliest but within two months of receipt of the Commission’s 
advice.  The proposals should be submitted by the disciplinary authority or it should 
clearly indicate that the proposal has the approval of the disciplinary authority. 
 
3. The above instructions may be noted for strict compliance. 
 

                                        
 (Vineet Mathur) 

              Deputy Secretary 
 
All Chief Vigilance Officers 


